

# Old Capital Soccer Meeting

## Recreation Department 05/13/13

(Unofficial meeting because not enough board members present)

**Attendees:** Tre (Rec. Representative), Keith, & Barb

### Finance Report:

- Statement Balance as of 5/1/13 - \$22,870.45
- Approximately \$1,200 in un-cleared checks (mostly ref checks)
  - Probably need to get a note out to the refs to cash their checks.
  - Georgia soccer for fall
  - Little Caesars
  - Keith used his own card to purchase medals, so he will have to get reimbursed.

### Registrations

- We went over the registrations with Tre and pointed out approximately 5 registrants that there were questions on. He will research and email his findings so that we can submit the final registration list for payment.

### General Discussion

- Talked to Tre about putting a cage in the storage unit in the Concession building so we can store our stuff there and know that it is secure.
- Tre asked if there were any big problems – most notably we commented on the cutting of the grass and lining of the fields prior to the start of the season.
  - Tre realizes that it is a full time job to maintain the fields.
  - Poanna needs to be dealt with in the fall.
  - The county has a contract with Brandon at Coleman Landscaping for the treatment of weeds and such.
- We'd like to look at some options on spending some of the money.
- Talk to coke about putting score boards on the fields. Tre thought that there was some sort of agreement to put those in.
- Can we work on getting a working Vending machine up there again?
- Key issue is that we've got to find a way to keep people off the fields.

### Next Meeting

- Since there was limited attendance, we need to discuss the original agenda items at the next meeting in June.
  - **We need a PR person to help with the seasons – any recommendations or nominations, bring to the meeting.**
  - **Marketing – with the loss of Pam (who did a great job and got no credit), we need someone to step up and help with the marketing side.**
  - **Can we do 'something' for everyone that signs up for OCSL – be it a car magnet or sticker or something to get our name out.**
  - **Discussion regarding dates for next year – please bring your school calendars (if you can put your hands on them).**
  - **Job responsibilities listing for each board member and any positions we think we need so we can go out and find some willing parents to fill the gaps...**
  - **Any feedback from the Spring Season – the good, the bad & the ugly...**
  - **Improvements to the facilities and use of funds in account.**